May 2023

The May 20" show is rapidly approaching. We'd like to thank Pete &
Ben Sartin for having us back in Sunnyside. It was goods to see the
parking lot full of horse trailers. It takes a lot of work to host a show
and we appreciate their efforts and their continued support of BMC.

Please note that we've made a change in class order. Show begins at
9 am as follows:

$600 NH
$550 NNP
Open
NP
Boxing
Ranch Horse
$1500 NH
$5000 NH
Youth
$2000 LR
$500 LR

The draw sheets will be posted in this order so that there is no
confusion. Paul is asking for some helpo with the Boxing & Ranch
Horse classes. If you have some kind of a using horse, please don't
hesitate to ask him how you can be of help.

Please use the sign up sheets if you work the string cow and/or use
the practice pen. The cost is $15 for the string cow and $25 for the
practice pen. We don't like to be in the position of policing so please
respect the honor system. This is particularly important as the days
heat up and we consider the welfare of the cattle standing in the
practice pen. We don't run a watch on the practice pen but anything
beyond 5 minutes is too long so get done what you need to do as
quickly as possible.

Just a reminder that our fee schedule for 2023 is as follows:

Open - $155 Includes jackpot
Non-Jackpot Classes - $130



Youth - $90
Ranch Horse - $85
Boxing - $85
Futurity Works - $90

Miscellaneous Fees (Sartin Arena only):
String Cow - $15
Practice Pen - $25
Stalls - $25

If you rent a stall it must be cleaned before you depart the show grounds.

We'd like to thank Liz Southard for once again bring her merchandise to the
show. It just makes the day that much more interesting to do a little retail
therapy and we were happy to see her again this year.

Thank you Janie Larson and her Honky Tonk Ranch for sponsoring the show.
Class winners were delighted to take home a little show swag. Time & effort go
into being a show sponsor so if you were lucky enough to win your class, take a
moment and thank Janie.

There will be a Friday May 19th practice at the Monson Feedlot. Call Jerry
McGuire 509-952-2591 for more info and to let him know you'd like to attend.

Entries for the May 20" show close on Wednesday May 17". Please see the
website for information and to make your entries online.

If you've not yet joined BMC for 2023, pl;ease stop by the show office upon
arrival & take care of business. Remember you must be a member in good
standing to be horseback on the show grounds.

See you all on the 20™.



